North Bondi Precinct Minutes

 

Minutes of the 31st August 2005
held at the
Bondi Bowling Club Warners Ave
from 7.00pm


1. Present : Peter Quartly[Chairman], Cl Sally Betts, , Nicole Stevens [Waverley Council] and two residents, 

as per the attached attendance sheet [although noting two members did not sign the attendance sheet]. 

2. Apologies
Cl Joy Clayton, Cl Tony Kay, &. Babs Fuller-Quinn

3. Absent
Cl George Newhouse.

4. Minutes
The June minutes were adopted as a true record.

5. Business Arising

a] Seven Ways
Cl. Tony Kay has advised the conceptual design of Seven Ways for a roundabout and various pedestrian and traffic safety measures was adopted at the July Council meeting. A Landscape Plan is now being prepared for public exhibition and comment around October.

b] Dover Heights Secondary College Development
Letter written to Peter Debnam MP who responded advising the matter has been & is being taken up with the Government.
Cl. Tony Kay has advised it looks like the refurbishments are now going ahead – the State Government has found the extra $7m from somewhere. The impact is that Vaucluse will remain open until at least mid July 2006 while the works are proceeding. Of course, this plan may again change.
The concept plan for the Hardy Street road improvements were approved at the August 
Waverley Traffic Committee, and shall be implemented by the end of 2005. They include 
five bus bays on the western side of Hardy (outside the school), relocation of the pedestrian crossing point from the south to the north of Kippara, traffic calming measures (incl. edge and centre markings), Chaleyer stop marking further into Hardy to improve safety through better line of sight, reorganization of the traffic arrangements in Murriverie, at the intersections with Hardy & Mitchell. The cost of some of this is to be paid by the school.
Cl. Sally Betts advised there has been a meeting between the STA & the school re buses.
They are looking at Nancy St as an exit only with restrictions.
17 buses are needed to move children who use public transport.
Parent dropping off is under discussion, with Hardy St not being an option due to safety problems with the buses. Reina St was suggested. The school want the existing car entrance, however, a problem with how they get out & that can only turn left.
The safety island is to be moved.
Nicole advised the Traffic Committee is looking at school issues.

c] Waverley Transport Policy & reduced public transport service 
The Chairman has written a further letter setting out our position and asking that the questions 
raised be responded to.
There has not been a response todate.
Will write to the Mayor.

d] Barracluff Park & Alcohol Free sign
Cl. Tony Kay advised he has asked yet again & he shall speak with the Director responsible to get this to happen without much further delay.

The Chairman has written again to Council & not received a response.

e] St. Anne's Church
Cl Sally Betts advised Council is awaiting for the Church to respond.

f] Character study of North Bondi
The Chairman has written requesting Council consider reinstating the study.
The correspondence has not been acknowledged.

g] Murriverie Road & speeding
We still have not heard anything.
Those present were not aware of any police activity in the street.

h] Posters who is responsible for prosecuting
The Chairman has written requesting the information, including a copy of the relevant Act.
The Chairman also asked about the Pavilion using posters & if Council had taken any action.
The correspondence has not been acknowledged.

i] Seven Ways & sponsorship from corporate body’s
No developments.

j] Bondi Beach & shower pipe damage in front of Bondi Surf Club
No developments

k] Hardy Street speed restrictions
Refer to 5b

l] Mitchell St & Hardy St intersection
Refer to 5b.

m] NOTICE OF MOTION by member Mr. Moris Forbes:- 
In Council Programmes directly affecting some 65,000 residents, this Precinct, in Council’s new Waste collection system, regrets that only a very small number were consulted prior to adoption of the new and changed system by Council in May last year. All residents have recently been circularised by Council and real and effective consultation would have been achieved if such circulars had been issued, in brief terms, inviting responses from residents at least one month before the official adoption of the new policy. In the result, Council’s actual prior consultation amounted to a token engagement of the public affected. 

Moris was not in attendance.
The Chairman spoke on Councils record and indicated that he felt on the issue [new dumpsters] Council had canvassed the issue, however, in other areas had fallen short of what he would have liked and felt the community demanded.
No member raised the matter or spoke for or against it.
The Chairman advised he would allow the matter to lapse.

Nicole advised that she had brought a sheaf of documents for Moris in relation to the issue. 

n] Waverley together
A number of e-mails were tabled in relation to same from members of the group.
Cl. Sally Betts advised a report is nearing completion.

o] Bondi Bowling Club
Refer the Chairman’s report.

p] Blair St flowers
Council staff have still not made any recommendation as to what to replace them with.

q] Review of Sydney Buses in Waverley
Cl. Tony Kay advised Sydney Buses operations manager attended the Combined Precinct meeting. We’ll now have to wait as to what can be done
The Chairman advised one of the startling things advised was that although the buses are getting bigger, they are licensed to carry less people.

r] Tree @ the cnr of Mitchell St & O’Donnell St
Has been put into the system [cars No. 93710].
Has not been attended to.

s] 36 Blair St
Concern was expressed with respect to rubbish in front of it.
Has been removed, however, there is now another mess there.

t] April meeting & Mrs. Glazer in allowing the group to use her premises when the Bondi Bowling Club would not let us use theirs.
The Chairman has written to Council & they have advised a thank you card was sent.
Mrs. Glaser showed the card from the Mayor.

u] Gilgandra Road playground
The Chairman has written expressing our concerns.
The correspondence has not been acknowledged.

v] Murriverie Rd/Gilgandra Rd laneway
The Chairman has written expressing our concerns about the wooden structure at the northern end, its poor state & whether the northern portion be made a green area.
The laneway has been cleaned of rubbish, however, the wooden structure has not been repaired. 
The correspondence has not been acknowledged.

w] Footpath art
The Chairman has written requesting Council give consideration to adding school artworks into new pavements.
The correspondence has not been acknowledged.

6 Reports

6.1 Chairman

6.1.1 Report
Tabled and adopted.
Items 4 resolved the Chairman respond on behalf of the meeting.
6 Tony provided comments in relation to a number of issues that have been incorporated into Business Arising.
7 resolved we endorse Caroline Cass’s nomination for membership for the panel .
8 resolved the Chairman’s actions be endorsed.
9 resolved the Chairman’s actions be endorsed with respect to the motion put at the Combined Precinct meeting.
12 resolved the Chairman’s recommendation be endorsed.
NB Prior to discussing the matter the Chairman indicated he had not seen the site, however, he has known the Greer’s for a number of years
Photographs of the cite were tabled & it was the view of the meeting that it improved the amenity of the area.
resolved we write to Council supporting the retaining of the garden at the Greer’s.

6.1.2 MAIL
Some members expressed concern that none of the mail had been answered.
The Chairman indicated he is confident that they will & if not by the 1st October, he will chase up.
Cl. Sally Betts asked that she be cc’ed in on same & she would raise in Council.
The Chairman also indicated that he believed Council had a policy on acknowledging correspondence. He will chase up & advise. 

6.1.3 RIAMP [Waterboard]
The Chairman advised the project is proceeding without any major problems.

6.1.4 COMMUNITY SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Advised of a number of issues
Resolved the Chairman be authorised to comment on same on our behalf.

6.2 Traffic Co-ordinator 

6.2.1 Report
Nil

6.3 DA Co-ordinator

6.3.1 SCARBORUGH HOUSE [2.5 acre site]
The Scarborough House was built in 1880
Expressed concern with respect to the Benevolent site on Wellington St.
It would seem the aged care facility is being implied of its forty residents.
The Board has not given any indication, however, they had commissioned a feasibility study. 
It is currently zoned for special uses.
Resolved that Caroline’s actions be endorsed & that she be authorised to act further on our behalf. 

6.3.2 DA’s
Advised the number has reduced from a couple a day to a couple a week.
Of which the vast majority are only of a minor nature. 

6.4 Police
Nil – not in attendance.

6.5 Cl Betts

6.5.1 SCHOOL LIGHTS
The RTA is looking at the above statewide.
Advised Council is looking at.
Resolved that we support such proposal.

6.5.2 NEW YEARS EVE
Council is to hold an upto 15,000 patron event at the southern embankment next to the pavilion.
The event will serve alcohol & finish at 3am.
The cost will be $90 per person. 
A separate event at Dudley Page reserve will also be held & cost $5 per person.

6.5.3 CHRISTMAS DAY
An event will be held in the Pavilion for upto 3,500 patrons.
There will be no alcohol & will go from 10am to 10pm.

6.5.4 HERITAGE LISTED
Advised the public was able to nominate properties in the municipality & this has been compiled.
Resolved Caroline review & comment on our behalf.

6.5.5 WHEELIE BIN ROLLOUT
Is all put complete & seems to have gone very well.
Was asked for information to be provided in six months re the difference in the waste collection volumes from now & then.
Advised Council already has such information collated on a monthly basis & recycling has improved. She will in future provide such information to the meeting.

6.5.6 CLYDE STREET
Advised a DA has been put in for a Child Care facility with accommodation for 29.
The local residents are not very happy.
Caroline is not aware of & will look into.
It was suggest from the floor that if passed, it could cause problems with Hardy St traffic flows & in turn the school. 

6.6 Cl Kay

6.6.1 As per business arising.

6.7 Precinct Co-ordinator

6.7.1 RANGER BUSINESS CARDS
Handed out cards with phone numbers for Parking Rangers 0414 369 802 
0414 369 801 Stray cats & dogs 0414 884 391

Waste recovery 9369 8080 
Illegal rubbish dumps or any other problems call 9369 8000 during business hours 


6.7.2 EXTRACT FROM COMBINED PRECINCT MEETING [20/7] RE BUSES
Tabled copies for members retention.

6.7.3 EXTRACT FROM AUGUST TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING 
RE Blair St North Bondi
Brighton Bvd & Hastings Pde
Hardy St North Bondi &
Traffic calming measures at school zones [including extending 40km zone to Beach Road to Ramsgate Ave.
Tabled copies for members retention.

6.7.4 EXTRACT FROM TRAFFIC MEETING RE HARDY ST
Tabled.

6.7.5 HERITAGE & DESIGN AWARDS
Tabled forms for such competition.

7 Correspondence
Tabled

8 General Business

8.1 WARNERS AVE SMASH REPAIR
It was advised that they are no longer parking illegally.
This was met with some incredulousness & members were advised to contact a ranger if they saw a problem.

8.2 13 WARNERS AVE
It was advised for the last two weeks garbage has not been picked up, due to it not being put out properly.
Nicole advised she would chase up.

8.3 NORTH BONDI RESIDENTS ACTION GROUP
A six page document was tabled from the group & signed by Tammy Sayer and Joe Koupe.
The Chairman indicated that he did not believe we were in a position to discuss same, [such correspondence is addressed to Ms Carmel Tebbutt], due to the lack of prior notice & its size. He was happy to place on the next agenda and refer to the Executive.
This was accepted although a number of the issued were discussed, without resolution, including legal liability, walkway & residents usage.
Cl. Sally Betts indicated it was a State Government policy to close the bottom of the school

8.4 GREEN WASTE
A discussion took place with respect to the collection of waste.
Cl Sally Betts indicated that only 4% of residents place green waste out for collection.
complaints were raised that quite often it was placed out after the day it was collected [it was suggested that such incidents should be brought to the attention of Council through their rangers].

Resolved that we recommend to Council that they implement a system of wheelie bin collection for those residents who do the right thing and recycle their green waste. 


8.6 ROE STREET PARKING
A new resident expressed his concerns with respect to the state of parking in Roe Street.
The body of the meeting suggested that it was no worse than many streets in the area & probably better than some.
Discussion took place with respect Councils policy on same, with Cl. Sally Betts confirming that Council is no longer encouraging onsite parking & is pushing public transport. 

8.7 62 O’DONNELL STREET
There is a tree across the pathway.
Nicole to put in the system & the Chairman to confirm to Council.

8.8 O’DONNELL STREET FROM GOULD to MITCHELL STREETS
It was suggested that due to the state of trees on the southern side, it was like walking down a bush track.
Nicole to put in the system & the Chairman to confirm to Council.

8.9 58 WARNERS AVENUE& UTILITY OBSTRUCTING THE FOOTPATH
It was advised to contact a ranger when it next occurs. And keep contacting them until it stops.

8.10 THE BONDI VIEW
A resident complimented the paper for its content & the publishing of local JP details.


Meeting Closed 8.57pm

Next meeting 7 p.m. Wednesday 26th October 2005. 
Venue St Annes Church Corner Blaire & Mitchell Sts

entrance at 47 Mitchell St , through gates, meeting room is under the church





Chairman
26/10/2005
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